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National Right to Life Responds to U.S. Army Apology 
 
WASHINGTON – Today, the U.S. Secretary of the Army released a letter apologizing for an anti-
terrorism briefing created by a local garrison employee at Fort Bragg in North Carolina that equated 
National Right to Life (NRLC) with terrorist groups and accused NRLC of fomenting violence and 
clinic bombings. 
 
The following is a statement from Carol Tobias, president of National Right to Life.  
 
We welcome the apology from the U.S. Army and thank the U.S. Secretary of the Army Dan 
Driscoll for recognizing that the Biden administration had an “inadequate response” to the 
offensive training presentation used at Fort Bragg.  
 
We thank the Secretary for his assurances that the U.S. Army does not believe that National 
Right to Life is a terrorist organization and that it does not believe pro-life Americans and 
their beliefs are considered indicators of terrorism.  
 
In our over 50-year history, National Right to Life has always had a policy of peace and has 
consistently, and unequivocally, condemned violence against anyone. 
 
A copy of the letter from the U.S. Secretary of the Army can be found here. 
 
Founded in 1968, the National Right to Life Committee (NRLC), the federation of affiliates in each of 
the 50 states, is the nation’s oldest and largest grassroots pro-life organization. National Right to 
Life works through legislation and education to protect innocent human life from abortion, 
infanticide, assisted suicide, and euthanasia. 
 
Read the letter in its entirety below: 
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